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THE SQUIRREL 

Week three already! It is nice to have some cold, sunny 
weather and it has made a real difference to the children 
being able to get outside and play. Please can your child bring 
a waterproof, warm coat, hat and gloves. I have seen a few 
children coming into school with just their zoodie on. I know 
that some children do not feel the cold but it is also really 
important to have that extra layer to go outside for play and to 
take off when they return indoors. The ground is still very 
mucky so wellington boots would be a good idea too to get 
outside and play.  

This week I have had a meeting with Chartwells, our catering 
company regarding the increase in salaries due to the 
minimum wage increase and the rising cost of food 
(although, this seems to be stabilising a little bit at the 
moment). They are requesting that all schools increase the 
price of their school lunch from 1st April 2023. We have 
negotiated with Chartwell to use some of our funds not to 
increase the price but review it again before September. You 
may hear that other school’s meal prices have increased 
from anything between £2.50 to £2.65 so I am really pleased 
that I can continue to offer our school meal price of £2.30 
and £3.00 for adults. I will let you know in good time if an 
increase is needed for September. It is really difficult because I 
know everything is going up and that will stretch everyone but 
I will do the little bits I can, where I can.  

Unfortunately, I cannot keep the price of our Squirrel's Den 
the same once the increased hourly pay rise kicks in from the 
1st April. We have absorbed the increased cost of food and 
energy and will continue to do so but from the 1st April 2023 
the hourly rate of the Den will rise to £4 an hour and £36 for 
a full day to help ensure that we can continue to offer out of 
school provision. I am sorry but, as always, please do pop in 
and see me if you need help, support or advice. There are 
many grants available and we have just been notified of a new 
household support grant, so again, if you need this help pop in 
and the team will give you the information.  

It has been quite a quiet week in school for extra events but I 
have loved seeing all the great learning through the Dojo 
posts and how excited and engaged the children are. We are 
looking at curriculum visits and visitors to support our 
curriculum focus, ‘As Good Today as It Has Always Been’. We 
have contacted Warburtons, Isle of Wight Agricultural 
Association to visit a grain farm and possible trips to 
Calbourne Mill or Bembridge Windmill. I will let you know 
what we manage to organise as I strongly believe the learning 
becomes even more alive when you see it and experience it in 
real life. If you have experience in baking or farming and 
would be happy to come in and talk to the children, please 
do let us know. We really do love a visitor or two in school! 

 

 

 

I do have to congratulate the Indoor Athletics Team who 
came second in their heat and go through to the finals on 
Tuesday at Medina High School to compete again. This was a 
fantastic result and the children were complimented on their 
focus and fabulous attitude in all activities. We are very proud 
of them!  

 

 

 

 

 

Next week in school we have some more Bikeability sessions 
for Year 6. I am so pleased we were able to offer another 
course. The instructors again, said that they loved coming into 
our school. We do have one space left if anyone in Year 6 
would like to join the course, you just need a bike and a 
safety helmet. There is no cost, it is completely free and a 
great life skill to learn.  

Thank you to those who responded to the Makaton survey. 
Miss McQueen will put together a course and send out the 
information but in the meantime she is going to begin a 
‘Makatots’ course here at school, for babies and toddlers. 
Look out for the information and I hope you can join us in 
school. The children in school love it.  

As you may be aware, the NEU have announced that their 
members can opt to strike on Wednesday 1st February, 
Thursday 2nd March, Wednesday 15th March and Thursday 
16th March 2023. I have been asked if the school will be open 
on the strike days. As a Headteacher, I have been asked by the 
Department for Education (DfE) to try and keep schools open 
and I will endeavour to do so. Although a Headteacher may 
ask staff if they belong to a union or intend to strike there is 
no obligation on staff to share this information. I will put 
different plans together and try and cover all eventualities. 

January seems to be going on a little while but it has been nice 
to have clear skies and lighter evenings. My Granny always 
told me that 17th February was the day that you knew winter 
was coming to an end and it is now the day that I look forward 
to knowing that spring is on its way.  

I am sure we will have a great Friday in school tomorrow. Mr 
Andre and Mrs Napier are at training at Oakfield Primary 
School. I will be in first thing but will be out for most of the 
day so if you have any worries or concerns then Miss 
Hopkinson and the team are always here to help.  

Caroline Sice, Headteacher  
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Lanesend 

Athletics Team  



FOR YOU 
 

Friday 20th January—Menu Change: 

Fish and Chips instead of Chicken 

Goujons and Chips. Thank you.  
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Gryffindor House are in the lead 

this week with a huge 751 points 

for the week  



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... our instruction writing for making jam tarts, what capacity means and 
we can use water or rice to measure capacity, how to make ice melt quickly 

Words to use... first, next, after that, finally, capacity, measure, least and most, melt and freeze. 

Tips for the week... during washing up or bath time, allow children to explore which containers or 
objects hold the most or least amount of water. 

We have been reading... Goldilocks and the Three Bears 

Year 1— Talk to me about....how to make a sandwich.  
Words to use... first, next, after that, finally. 

Tips for the week...help me practise counting to 20, forwards and backwards, starting at different 
numbers.  

We have been reading....The Disgusting Sandwich.  
Year 2— Talk to me about ... Instructions - How to make a sandwich 

Words to use… Imperative verbs (Bossy verbs) cut, get, spread, stick, put,  
Tips for the week … Practise your number bonds when throwing and catching, when jumping along the 

road or by singing a song. 
We have been reading... The Little Red Hen, The Faraway Tree.  

Year 3 – TALK TO ME ABOUT... Ancient Greece and Ancient Rome 

WORDS TO USE... chronology, past, inherited, invented 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK... If you know your 3, 4 and 8 times tables, you also know your 30, 40 and 80 times 
tables! 

WE ARE READING... Charlotte's Web by EB White 

Year 4— Talk to me about 

The golden rules when multiplying by 10. Ask be about the type of writing we are studying in literacy 
and what myths are there about the Vikings?  

Tip of the week 

When multiplying by 10, 100, 1000, use, draw or imagine a place value grid.  

We have been reading 

The Legend of Podkin One' Ear and Arthur and the Golden Rope 

Year 5— Talk to me about... how to do short division. 
Words to use... back-stitch, running stitch, cross-stitch, tie off, knot. 

Tips for the week... hold your needle up to the light when you are threading it, to make it easier to see. 
Be resilient – and don’t give up! 

We have been reading... ‘Secrets of A Sun King’ by Emma Carroll. 
Year 6— In year 6 we have been investigating the history of bread and began by looking at and tasting 

flatbreads.  

In Art we are learning to weave. 
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SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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Our Skill of the 

Month is Staying 

Positive: Staying 

Positive - Getting 

started - Skills 

Builder Homezone 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/staying-positive-getting-started
https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/staying-positive-getting-started
https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/staying-positive-getting-started
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